
Minutes of Fairview City Commission Meeting and Public Hearing,
September 4, 2014


Minutes of Fairview City Planning Commission Meeting and Public Hearing  held on Thursday, September 4, 2014, at 8:00 p.m. at 165 North State Street, City of Fairview, Sanpete County, State of Utah.


Those present were Co-Chair Bob St. Jacques, Kyle Durrant, Alyson Lee, and

Councilman Bawb Nielsen and City Employee Jan Anderson.  Citizens  present were Jared Livingston and Alyssa Madsen.  Chair Sean Rawlinson and City Employee Dave Taylor were excused.  Commission Member Brook Cox was absent.  

The meeting was called to order at 8:00 p.m.  The invocation was offered by Alyson Lee.
Approval of Minutes.

Commission Member Kyle Durrant moved to approve the minutes from 
August 7, 2014 with the amended corrected name.  Commission Alyson Lee seconded the motion.  The voting was unanimous in favor of.  

Public Hearing.


Receive Input on Zone Change at 380 East 300 South from Commercial to Residential Zone.  Bob St. Jacques opened the public hearing at 8:04 p.m. for public comment. 

 Alyssa Madsen asked if the address listed on the agenda made any difference because the shop and house are side-by-side, and the house is on 396 East.  It was stated that it was okay.  The house and the shop are on separate deeds.    


No other input was received.


Close Public Hearing and Reconvene back into Planning Commission Meeting.   Co-Chair Bob St. Jacques closed the hearing at 8:06 p.m.  Commission Member Alyson Lee moved to forward the zone change onto City Council for their approval.  Commission Member Kyle Durrant seconded the motion.  The voting was in favor of.
Appearances.


Jared Livingston – Discussion of Storage Units Behind the Old Fairview Market, 154 North State.   He has purchased the Fairview Market property and would like to add 40 storage units behind the store.  He would like to expand his storage business, Kryptonite Storage.  The units he has on 315 North State are full.  These units will be the same style and color.  They will have a three-foot setback on all perimeter for water fall.  He presented the Commission with a layout of the 40 units.  There is potential to do more on the south, but they would be smaller ones.  He would like to get them up before winter.  He has remodeled the two apartments behind the store.  He his plan is to lease out the store.  It was asked how big the driveway between the store and the neighbor is-- about 22 feet.  Mr. Livingston owns the driveway on the north side of the car wash.  He has three accesses into this property.  The main access is on the north side of the store.   The majority of the storage units will be 10 x 20 but there are some 10 x 30 and some 10 x 25.  Commission member Alyson Lee moved to forward this item on to City Council for their approval.  Commission Member Kyle Durrant seconded the motion.  The Voting was unanimous in favor of.
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Jared Livingston - Business License Approval for On-line Sales, Macattaxx Survival Gear & More, 340 North Milburn Road.   This is an on-line business, they will sell 72-hours kits, back packs, and survival gear.  Eventually, he would like to do a store, but, for lack of time, it is just on-line at this point.  It will run out of Big Pine.  When he remodeled the store, he added a four- bank computer system for on-line growth.  It was asked if he plans on selling fire arms.  He does not have the building to add more inventory.  He will producing 'how-to-videos' to promote the business.  Commission Member Kyle Durrant moved to forward this business license on to City Council for their approval.  All requirements were met.  Commission Member Alyson Lee seconded the motion.  The voting was unanimous in favor of.

Planning Commission Reports.


Bob St. Jacques. He mentioned that he had a procedural thing that he wanted the Commission to be aware of.  At the end of last meeting, he came across Chair Sean Rawlinson, and reported on how the meeting went.  Bob also asked when does a mobile sign become a permanent sign.  There is a little trailer that has been sitting on this property for the last two months.  It has real estate flyers on it.  The property is located  two doors south of the City Hall.  The City may want to address this.    


Councilman Bawb Nielsen stated that he had talked to Kevin Christensen about economic development.  Kevin stated that he has had a couple of people who have looked into putting a business here but because of  a couple of properties that have had beautification issues, they located to another area.

Adjourn.


Commission Member Kyle Durrant moved to adjourn at 8:27 p.m. Commission Member Alyson Lee seconded the motion.  The voting was unanimous in favor of.

___________________________

City Recorder 

Date


